Jubilee netball club

August 2009

Dear Netballer







I hope you have all enjoyed your summer break away from netball but kept your fitness up! If not it’s that time to start to think about netball again, as we start back on Monday 7th September.  Could you please let Donna know whether you will be retuning to play for Jubilee by 5th September so we can think of how many teams we will have for next season.

We’ve had an unusual last 12 months we lost four players to Uni, another four players were pregnant Lisa had a boy Sam, Louisa had a boy Max, Juliet had a boy, sorry cant remember his name and I was the odd one out I had a girl Grace.  Hopefully we will see everyone back on the netball court soon.

The winter league was a disaster due to the newly laid courts at Thurston being too dangerous to play on in wet conditions that was sort of the idea of the winter league!!  I think the winter league will revert back to clubs sorting out their own fixtures.

A Team 

Well we knew that it would be a tough season having lost 5 players from last season.  However, we had a new strong team, starting the season off positive and played some excellent netball and got strong as each match progressed.  The scores in some matches didn’t reflect the quality of the skill and determination that we played missing out on gaining that extra point.  Unfortunately we finished bottom and were demoted to the 2nd Division.  Look out 2nd Division here we come!  Thanks to Kelly for being Captain and Tracey as Team Manager in my absence.

B Team

The B Team again had a new line up due to loosing 6 players however we had high hopes again for the 2nd division.  We had a positive start and played some excellent netball however due to injury changes in the team affected later matches.  The scores in some matches didn’t reflect the quality of the skill and determination that we played missing out on gaining that extra points.  Unfortunately we finished bottom and were demoted to the 3rd Division.  By 2010 we will be back into Division 2.  Thank you to Sarah L  and Becky W Who kept the B Team inline throughout the summer.

C Team

Having had an unsettled previous summer the C Team always had players taken from them to play for other teams.  They worked hard over the winter to establish as strong team.  As the season progressed their confidence grew with some superb shooting from Amie and Louise they started to win some matches.  Unfortunately they found themselves in the bottom half of the league table and were in the playoff against Barrow.  Typical British weather forced the match inside, which was rather warm!  Jubilee started off strong taking a 2 goal lead however Barrow had other ideas the game was intense with both teams fighting hard Jubilee to stay in Division 5 and Barrow to be promoted.  With 30 Seconds to go the pressure got to both teams with ball flowing from end to end with unsuccessful attempts and the clock winding down to 6 seconds Barrow GA had the ball and a 4th shot, it went in!!!  Ahhhh.  I have to say that the C Team could hold their heads high, as it was the best netball they had played all season, well done.  Thanks to Emma for being Captain and Sherri as Team Manager.

D Team

Having finished in 3rd in Division 4 last season the D Team found themselves in the new Division 5 as the league had been rearranged.  Unaffected by the division change the D Team started off strong and continued to play that way all season, although a little too fast at times (Katy!)  However, they play extremely well as a team probably as most of them are in the same school team, apart from Imogen who slotted in very well with the rest of the team.  Congratulations you finished and stay in the 5th Division.

Umpiring

A big thank you to Donna and Julie who umpired this season.  The club needs more umpires and support those who have done their beginners course to progress to a C Award and those who feel they would like to attend a beginner’s course.  At the moment there are no courses but with interest one can be arranged You would not be required to umpire all the time just from time to time to help out (as much as you wish) Its 7.00 per match and can cover the cost of petrol and match fees Credit crunch and all.  I am the only qualified umpire and It would be nice to have a few more to share the load.  Hopefully Donna will take her C award test, as she is more than capable of passing

Fundraising

We didn’t do a fundraising event this year however fortunately Club funds are not looking too good.  So we need to get our thinking caps on Sarah Auchincloss is in charge of fundraising.  We need to do fundraising as it keeps our subs and match fees down otherwise we will have to put them up.  So if you have any ideas please let Sarah know

Subs, training and matches

There is a slight change in our training times we will be training 7.30-9pm subs will remain the same £3.50 as the fees for the sports hall have gone up again.  Talking of fees affiliations and membership fees are due affiliations fees are £29 for senior players (over 18), £18 for under 18 and £10 membership all fees must be paid by October 31st.  If any of you have problems paying please let me know and we can sort something out i.e. pay monthly.  Please note all players must be affiliated and members of the club to attend training and play in matches.

Players are required to attend all training sessions and be available for all matches.  Any training/matches you are unavailable to make you need to inform your team manager.  I expect 100% commitment from everyone, even if you are injured I expect you to attend training even if you cant play you can still see what is being done especially if it match play training as it may be vital.  

All information will be on the Website (we may be changing to Jubillenetball.co.uk soon so keep checking your emails) training dates & times.  As the winter league meeting is not until 25th September at the moment all training sessions will be for all members, this may be re assessed depending on functionality.

Support

Also a big thank you to the Captains, vice-captain, supporters and Mums and Dads because without them some of you wouldn’t be able to play and it does make a difference if there is support from the sideline.

On a personal note a very big thank you to Donna for all her hard work she put into the Club since I have been on “maternity leave”.  Taking the training, organising the matches and most of all umpiring, I’m not sure if any realise that if it wasn’t for Donna umpiring every night the club wouldn’t have been able to field an umpire for your matches!  Once again thanks Donna.

Well I think that’s about it I’ve said enough.  If any one has any comments or suggestion to make with regard to Jubilee then please let me know.  

Membership forms and fees to be sent to me at Chalet Bungalow, Heath Road, Ixworth, 

Bury St. Edmunds Suffolk IP31 2JP, 07894017443(m) or drop round to Donna 14 Out Westgate, BSE and she will pass on to Me.

Any information about the club, contact details, training dates, times and courses can be found on our current web page is  -  

jubileenetball.synthasite.com 

or join our Facebook group

Good luck to all who are going off to uni and hope to see you when you come home, you can always keep in touch via the website blog or face book or text.

Alexa

